

Lessons learned from one of New Zealand's most challenging civil engineering projects: rebuilding the earthquake damaged pipes, roads, bridges and retaining walls in the city of Christchurch 2011 - 2016.

Bridge of Remembrance Kids Zone attracts central city school pupils

Story: Bridge of Remembrance and Memorial Arch

Theme: Construction

A web story about a site visit to the Bridge and Arch by local school pupils.

This document has been provided as an example of a tool that might be useful for other organisations undertaking complex disaster recovery or infrastructure rebuild programmes.

For more information about this document, visit www.scirtlearninglegacy.org.nz

















This work is licensed under a Creative Commons Attribution 3.0 New Zealand License.

The authors, and Stronger Christchurch Infrastructure Rebuild Team (SCIRT) have taken all reasonable care to ensure the accuracy of the information supplied in this legacy document. However, neither the authors nor SCIRT, warrant that the information contained in this legacy document will be complete or free of errors or inaccuracies. By using this legacy document you accept all liability arising from your use of it. Neither the authors nor SCIRT, will be liable for any loss or damage suffered by any person arising from the use of this legacy document, however caused.

















Bridge of Remembrance Kids Zone attracts central city school pupils

Dismantling a bridge arch which is adorned with World War I symbols – like rosemary (the herb) and lions (on its flanks) turns out to be a great learning opportunity for school children. Inner city school St Michael's sent a handful of pupils to the Bridge of Remembrance and its Triumphal Arch this week to learn more about the rebuild from Downer site supervisor Trevor Watling.

The bridge now has a Kids Zone for children and any one curious about its many parts. Did you know, for example, that until 1976 you could drive under the Arch?

If your school is interested in a visit email: eqinfo@downer.co.nz



The high-vis jackets were a bit long but the interest was intense from these St Michael's School pupils.



Left to right, in the back with Trevor Watling site supervisor, Hamish O'Connor, Camille Perelini, Joshua Thornley, Lauren Matthews. Front row, left to right, Annabelle Caldwell, Emma Bennett, Sophie O'Connor.



Camille Perelini checks out what Sam SCIRT has to say.

Published: 08 December 2014